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  PRIVILEGES AND PROCEDURES COMMITTEE
   
  (48th Meeting)
   
  18th January 2010
   
  PART A
     
  All members were present, with the exception of Deputy C.H. Egré, from whom

apologies had been received.
   
  Connétable J. Gallichan of St Mary, Chairman

Senator B.I. Le Marquand (for a time)
Deputy J.B. Fox
Deputy J.A. Martin
Deputy M. Tadier
Deputy M.R. Higgins
 

  In attendance -
   
  M.N. de la Haye, Greffier of the States

Mrs. A.H. Harris, Deputy Greffier of the States
Miss A-C. Heuston, Clerk to the Privileges and Procedures Committee
 

Note: The Minutes of this meeting comprise Part A and Part B.

States members’
lunches.
1240/9/1(89)

A1.     The Committee, with reference to its Minute No. A4 of 11th December 2009,
received an oral report from the Greffier of the States in connexion with the provision
of lunches for States members on States meeting days.
 
The Committee recalled that the States had decided to end the provision of free
lunches for States members on States meeting days (P.117/2009 Amd.(10) refers) and
the Committee had asked the Greffier of the States to canvas the views of members
with regard to the provision of lunches on the basis of a one-off annual charge. The
Greffier advised that 5 members would be content to pay an annual charge for
lunches, but that this number was not viable for the caterer. A further option had
since been put forward by Deputy F.J. Hill of St. Martin and Connétable D. W.
Mezbourian  of  St Lawrence. They had discussed the matter with the caterer and
proposed that individual members place their order and pay for their lunch on the day
of the States sitting.
 
The Committee agreed that it had no objection to the proposal, although it
would take no responsibility for the arrangements, and the States Assembly
would not be involved.
 
The Greffier of the States was directed to advise Deputy Hill and Connétable
Mezbourian accordingly.


